
 

 

Policy on Use of Video Recording Equipment 

and Cell Phones with Cameras 

Advances in video technology and equipment, including cell phones 

with cameras, pose a new threat to the safety and privacy of our 

citizens and guests, and there is a cause for concern that pictures 

taken without permission could be used unethically. This makes it 

necessary for the City of Oak Ridge North to restrict the use of video 

recording equipment and camera-equipped cell phones.  
 

Effective immediately, no picture taking is allowed in restroom and 

pool area.  
 

Anyone cause taking pictures of another person without their 

permission or knowledge will be reported to authorities and it may lead 

to termination of their pool pass.  
 

The Pool Manager may make an exception for photos taken for use in 

promotional materials, but no photos will be taken in areas considered 

“private” areas. Prior approval must be given by those being 

photographed.  
 

Thank you for your cooperation with this matter.  


